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Conscience and Peace Tax International (CPTI) of course joins others in roundly condemning the Russian “special military action” in Ukraine, not only as an almost unprecedented violation of the territorial integrity of a UN member state, but also as a blatant breach of the principle of “non-interference in internal affairs” which the Russian Federation has hitherto been at such pains to uphold.


We also condemn the widespread repression of the  freedom of speech and freedom of assembly of all those in the Russian Federation who have dared to criticise the military action, even by referring to it as “war”, or to report on it from sources other than the Ministry of Defence. 


Ukraine, to its credit, has largely resisted the temptation to go down the same road.  The Ukrainian Pacifist Movement continues to call publicly for non-military responses and for a negotiated settlement.   So far, at least, in contrast to Russia there have been no blatant moves from the authorities to silence it. 


Nevertheless we are concerned in CPTI that, as the victim of aggression, Ukraine should be treated as somehow above criticism.   When an organisation as reputable as Amnesty International produced a report, researched to its usual high standards, documenting actions by Ukrainian forces which might be categorised as war crimes or crimes against humanity it was widely excoriated for a lack of even-handedness in not giving equal mention to the far more systematic such breaches by Russian forces to which it had already drawn attention in a number of reports which had not been criticised for their lack of even-handedness.


In particular, we are concerned by the restrictions on the freedom of movement and of thought, conscience and religion which have since February been imposed on all male citizens deemed to be of “military age”.   It is not always clearly stated that the flow of refugees from Ukraine is almost exclusively one of women and children; men – even students in the middle of their courses at foreign universities -  are not permitted to leave the country.   Thousands attempting to do so have been apprehended at the border.  Military orders even dictate that men are not permitted to leave their place of normal residence.  And as we have already pointed out in this Council Session, the provisions allowing for conscientious objection to military service have been suspended.


In the heat of the fight  against a ruthless, repressive opponent, it sometimes is felt necessary to mimic its tactics.  Thus for example the Allies in the Second World War resorted to the blanket bombing of the civilian infrastructure and population of cities such as Dresden.  Such mistakes are now universally regretted.


We call upon Ukraine even in the midst of conflict to uphold the values it is fighting for, to avoid unnecessary restrictions on human rights and to trust its citizens to serve their country in the ways that they see fit.

